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Dear Requesters, 

I hereby notify you, through your Representative, that after analyzing the information that was 

sent we are proceeding to register your Request in accordance to paragraph 20 of MICI’s Policy. 

The registration is an administrative process to commence the analysis of eligibility in which our 

capability of attending your Request can be done or not, based upon the criteria of paragraph 22 

of the Policy. Hereafter, I listed the steps that will be followed during the upcoming weeks.  

1) Management’s Response: the team who is responsible for the Project is simultaneously 

being informed of the Request’s registration so that they can respond to the aspects they pose, 

thus offering the perspective of the Bank’s Management. To elaborate this response, they have 

a limit of 21 business days starting today. The date to receive Management’s response is the 

upcoming July 11th 2018. 

2) Analysis of Eligibility: once we receive Management’s response and if it does not require 

a suspension period for corrections, limited to 21 business days, we will issue our determination 

through an Eligibility Memorandum. The deadline for the issuing of this Memorandum is August 

9th 2018. 

It is crucial to maintain constant communication with you to gather more information as we analyze 

the case. Given that I was unable to be here during your visit at the MICI, I want to ask you to 

have a brief phone call, I will attentively await to coordinate with your availability.   

Additionally, we would appreciate it if you sent us:  

• All information you have pertaining arbitral or judicial processes that you are aware of 

• The information about the petition concerning precautionary measures at the Commission 

We also inform you that a request notice will be open briefly on MICI’s Public Registry, where you 

will be able to consult the process where your Request is and where all the public documents for 

the case will be published.  

 

FROM: Victoria Márquez-Mees, MICI Director 

RE: Request MICI-CII-CO-2018-0133 regarding the “Ituango Hydropower 
Plant Project” (CO-11794-04) 

DATE: June 11th 2018 

SUBJECT: 
Notification of Registration of the Request 



 
 

 
We are at your disposition to answer any question you have related to MICI’s procedure. For more 

information, you can also access our website https://idblegacy.iadb.org/en/mici/how-to-file-a-

complaint,8170.html  

 

Best regards, 
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